


 
A Message from the Chief Engineer 
�

 
Colorado’s transportation infrastructure is dependent on the vast 
network of highways and streets. Because of the growth of our 
state and constant use of the highways and streets, it is necessary 
to maintain and make improvements to ensure public safety. It is 
the goal of CDOT to maintain and improve the State highways and 
roads in the most efficient, effective and elegant way possible.  
 
Right of way is the land on which roadways are built, as well as 
the land immediately adjacent to the roadway. The amount of land 
needed for maintenance and improvements depends on the 
engineering standards that must be met for the type of roadway 
that will be built or improved. For most people, highway 
engineering, design and right of way acquisition are not of 
immediate concern. However, when you own or rent property that 
will be affected by highway construction, you may begin to 
consider road building from a different and personal viewpoint.  
 
This booklet explains your rights as a property owner or tenant, 
and explains how the Department of Transportation will protect 
your interests. During this process your primary contact will be 
with a CDOT Real Estate Specialist who will answer your 
questions, explain details and assist you in every way possible.  

 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Timothy J. Harris, P.E. 
COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Chief Engineer 





































 


